

SWAP MEET November 3, 2018

NEXT MEETING
Tuesday, April 3rd at 7:00 PM
at the Newark Senior Center

AMA #197

FROM THE EDITOR'S SON'S DESK

Roger is still recovering and I haven't been to the field this month, so I'm afraid we haven't much this month. Hopefully, there will be more next month.

MARCH MEETING MINUTES

Audit

The audit for the club is being organized; a committee will be formed

Membership

All of those who have paid have received their sticker

- If you do not have AMA, you will not receive a sticker
- If you do not submit a completed application, no sticker
- Currently there are 88 paid members
- Additionally, Brian Pasternak is working with Vic on the membership database. Brian has some great ideas.

Club Charter

The Clubs AMA Charter was renewed. A big thanks to Brian Pasternak who helped get this completed.

Lawn maintenance

- The club wants contracts for lawn maintenance regardless if a club member or a contractor cuts the grass on the field
- Estimates have been requested and are still coming in
- Currently there is a bid for \$170.00 for our total of 4.2 acres
- Mower repair of the zero turn: it has been picked up but not details of cost at

this time

The large tractor was not picked up due to its size.

Helis Over Delaware

Date: 29 June – 1 July 2018

Please support them if they need help

Warbirds Over Delaware

Date: 11 July – 14 July 2018

Pete and Dave Malcione were present during the meeting

The club is preparing for the event

The flyer has been made, Facebook publicity has started!

Club members are needed to make this event a success. If you can help, please reach out to one of the club officers and see what you can do.

Some of the duties that require help are, but not limited to:

Parking

Setting up the field the week prior

Tearing down for the event as well

1 Bus will be donated this year

Catering quote is being worked

Scouts have been notified and are going to be there again this year

> Veterans will be coming again

Park News

Stickers are in effect as of 1 March

Spring Clean-Up

24 March 2018, 0900

- Please being tools and help make the field better
- We need to remove the wrap on the pavilion
- Tend to field needs for the warmer flying season

Misc

Barry Wolf brought in a plane that was in his basement and donated for a raffle

Show and Tell

- Paul brought in an Estes rocket
- It resembled the fighter jet in the famous movie "Fire Fox"

PA System

- New people are getting trained on the PA system
- Brian did a great job with coordinating this in the past. He is not going to be able to set up for the next couple of events. His job has him out of town.

 Thank you for letting us know and planning ahead Brian!







Silent Knights Soaring Society

Delaware model airplane club

presents an

OPEN HOUSE

Saturday, May 5th at Noon

Rain date Sunday, May 6th

Meet the members, see the field and check out the flying action. Lunch provided for a small donation.

Gliders, acrobatics, quad copters

Computer simulator and buddy box flying

A great place to bring the family

Entrance to the field at the corner of Papermill Rd and Smith Mill Rd.

Find us at SKSS.org

or on Facebook at Silent Knights Soaring Society



Glitch Busters

is a monthly publication of the Delaware R/C Club: www.delawarerc.org

President: Freddie Butts

Vice President: Greg Schock

Treasurer: Vic Pugarelli **Secretary:** Tom Dicuirci

Newsletter Editor-in-Chief: Roger McClurg

Newsletter Photo Editor: Scott McClurg

fbuttsir@aol.com

dadschock@msn.com

vpugarelli@verizon.net

dicuirciclan@verizon.net

 $\underline{roger@mcclurgstudios.com}$

scott@mcclurgstudios.com